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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR AUGUST 7, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Ms. Cindy Vincent, Resident, Mr. David & Ms. Gayane Seppelin home owners 6 Old Worcester Road, Mr. Tom Hawkins builder 6 Old Worcester Road, Mr. Tom Fratturelli owner Westminster Liquor Store, Mr. Steve Robinson Peritus Contractors LLC. 1 Cudak Court.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and being recorded by Ms. Lucander
Vouchers were approved and signed for Jessica Day water testing for Crocker pond, July gas mileage for Ms. Lucander, Ms. Loree, & Ms. McConville, Bailey’s for thermometer for food inspections.
Minutes were approved and signed for June 19th.
New Business: 
6 Old Worcester Rd; reviewed plans for an 18x16 addition to this 3 bedroom home, no additional increase in design flow.  Board requested recent pumping records and a Title 5 inspection prior to a building permit approval.

1 Cudak Ct: requesting a variance of less than a 10 foot setback from septic tank and 30” off sewer pipe for an addition.  Board was all in favor of variance.

222 Ashburnham State Rd: Complaint of illegal occupancy in camper.  Board expressed concerns of possible health and sanitary violations.  Board directed Agent to send a certified letter requesting a full inspection of the premises.  
Hearing:

Westminster Liquor Store: Requested an appeal to his tobacco suspension.  Store owner left the meeting prior to being heard by the BOH.

BOH opened the hearing: read the request for a hearing then read the regulations for 1st offense violation.  Verbiage in the code does not allow for any latitude.  Board voted to sustain suspension as presented by the Tobacco Alliance.

Mr. Redkey made a motion to deny the suspension appeal; Dr. Popik seconded the motion, all in favor.  
Ms. McConville will send a letter verifying denial of his request by the Board. 
Old Business:

Town Hall Intern: Mr. Ben Aubuchon reviewed with the Board his recommendations for the continuation of the well data project; he designed an outline which defines the process and procedure for the next intern.

53 Old Oak Ave: The Conservation Committee held a hearing on 8-1on this concern, Conservation Agent will do a site visit on 8-12.  Bacteria water test was in good range.  DEP recommended a drywell; a permit is not required for a single family home.  Ms. McConville will send an Order to cease and desist. 

Executive Session:

Board did not go into executive session because the Attorney from KP Law was unable to attend the meeting.

Board members’ concerns:
Waste Management:  Mr. Simoncini attended the solid Waste committee meeting and discussed some of the concerns with the Board.  Originally, the landfill was to close by 2024, but the plan is to expand the active landfill into adjacent property, this would allow landfill intake until 2027.  This intention will not require additional permission by DEP and should allow for positive revenue.
Concerns of waste-carrying trucks not being properly covered continues to be an issue which concerns the Board, is Waste Management holding these trash companies accountable?   A tour and discussion of the landfill shall be scheduled among Waste Management personnel and board members. 

71 N. common Rd; Unit B is for sale; a Financial Assurance Agreement for the shared septic system must be drawn up and recorded prior to its sale.

Mr. Simoncini quoted a clause from 310 CMR 15.354: Abandonment of System, and how it applies to this variance request for 33 N. Shore Rd.  
Dr. Popik questioned if this Title V regulation verbiage is in conflict with our Westminster Regulations’ definition of New Construction?  Board will explore further into the verbiage of each regulation, to be discussed at a following meeting.  
Westminster Café:  The Agent recently inspected and found no violations, Agent took along an escort.
Representative Zlotnik could not attend our meeting as was previously scheduled but their office has been gathering information from the Mass Dept. of Agriculture about our concerns. 
Citizen Concern:

Kent Rd, complaint of a boat sinking into Wyman pond attached to a dilapidated dock.  Board suggested Ms. McConville discuss this concern with Conservation Committee.

6:28 p.m. Mr. Simoncini calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
6:28 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
Attachments:
Dump & Transfer Station notes from Ms. Loree

July 23, 2019 notes from Cracker festival Meeting from Ms. Loree
Westminster Liquors June 27th compliance check letter violation sale of tobacco products from Ms. Joan Hamlett

Plan of addition 6 Old Worcester Road & plot plan

Septic plan of 1 Cudak Court
